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Looking back to 2014 we celebrated 
the graduates from the Highway, 
Carpentry and Ironworking Divisions.  
Their hard work brought them their 
Journey Persons certificates, credits 
from HACC towards an Associates 
Degree in Technology Studies, 
and the satisfaction of completing 
another step in their construction 
career.  Kevin Brothers completed 
his Highway Apprenticeship. 
Nicholas Logue, Preston Ortmyer 
and Brady Rodkey completed their 
Carpentry Apprenticeship. David 
Glessner, Justin Miller, Wayne Miller, 
Michael Raab and Andrew Rinehart 
completed their Ironworking 
Apprenticeship.  Congratulations 
graduates!  

At the closing ceremony our 

apprentices take the opportunity to 
recognize and thank their mentor 
-  that special someone who has 
taken the time to guide, advise, and 
support them as they worked toward 
this goal.  This year Tim Kinsley, V.P. 
of Development representing Kinsley 
Construction, and our graduates 
honored Jed Smith, Building Division 
Foreman, as “Mentor of the Year” 
for his dedication to their efforts.  
Jed’s patience and expertise 
provided invaluable guidance in any 
assignment undertaken.   Thank you, 
Jed Smith, for your commitment!

In 2015 we embark on the 15th 
Kinsley Construction Apprentice 
school year.  There is a frenzy 
of activity as the new class of 
apprentices is forming.  Applications 

into the program are evaluated, 
interviews and testing are 
scheduled, and before long, a new 
year of training begins. 
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